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The Board of Commissioners office released the following road related
information:

COMMISSIONERS®" WEEKLY REPORT
Friday, June 20, 2003

BLASER BRIDGE REPLACEMENT PROJECT: START OF WORK AND ROAD CLOSURE

Tillamook County Road Department recently held a project pre-construction
meeting with the Blaser Bridge replacement project’s prime contractor (D&A
General Contractors), their sub-contractors and various local utility
companies. During that meeting, the contractor announced their anticipated
schedule for the bridge replacement and road closure.

D&A General Contractors will start moving their construction equipment to
the project site on Tillamook River Road at Milepost 1.0 during the Week of
June 23rd and anticipates starting roadwork the week of June 30th. The
contractor may close the bridge as early at Monday, June 30, 2003. Final
project coordination is still underway and the above dates may be flexible.

Tillamook River Road at the bridge will be closed for the duration of the
project. Weber Road and its intersection with Tillamook River Road will
remain open. There may be flagging and delays of traffic at times iIn order
to accommodate construction activities. Prior to the road closure, detour
signs will be in-place indicating actual road closure and directing traffic
to the detour. Detour traffic during the road closure will be routed to
either Gienger Road and/or Tillamook River Road.

Project completion and the road reopening is scheduled for the end of
October 2003.

IT you have questions or concerns, please call Tillamook County Public Works
Department at 503-842-3403.

(the above i1nformation was only a portion of the entire Weekly Report)
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